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Regards,  Lynette Simons 

 

 
   Dear Parents, 

We are very pleased to share the news that East Torrens Primary School will receive a grant to upgrade the air 

conditioning system in the Montacute Building which will be a great benefit to our students and teachers.  The Premier, 

Peter Malinauskas, announced that a number of schools, including East Torrens, would benefit from the infrastructure 

grants in the 2025/2026 budget. 

We have also received confirmation that our toilets in the Montacute Building will be upgraded through Department 

funding this year.   

Rugby 

A large number of our students attended the SAPSASA Rugby competition last Friday 

at Para Hills Primary School.  There was enough interest from students that we were 

able to have three boys and two girls’ teams entered in the competition.  As always, 

our students demonstrated excellent sporting skills, teamwork and respect.  We are 

very proud of their achievements. 

Fundraising 

We have a small but dedicated group of parents who are the school fundraising committee.  They meet once or twice a 

term to plan fundraising events and then volunteer their time to support these events such as Mother’s and Father’s 

Day stalls, the Sports Day ice block sales, the school disco and other such events throughout the year.  If you are 

interested in joining the fundraising committee, please contact the school and leave your details at the front office.  You 

do not have to attend all of the meetings or volunteer to support all of the events to be on the committee, any amount 

of support will be appreciated.   

This year the money raised through fundraising will go toward further developing the nature play area at the back of 

the school.   

Reports 

During week 10, reports will go home for the students in the mainstream and special classes.  Years 1 to 6 student 

reports are based on an A to E achievement scale, supported by a description of what this means in relation to their 

progress against the Achievement Standard. Reports for Reception students use descriptive wording about students’ 

progress over the year referenced to the Reception level Achievement Standard.  

Teachers use a range of different assessment strategies and tools to gather evidence of student achievement with 

reference to the Achievement Standards in the Australian Curriculum. Based on the evidence, teachers make an on-

balance judgment to decide which grade best matches the standard the student has achieved. The progress and 

achievement of some students will be reported against an Achievement Standard that best matches their current level 

of achievement. This may occur in some or all learning areas. Alternatively their achievement may be reported against 

the goals of their individual learning plan. Schools are expected to negotiate both the student’s learning program and 

appropriate reporting arrangements for some students with parents.  This may occur for some students with disability 

and eligible newly arrived students in mainstream schools. Students who have left the Intensive English Language 

Program (IELP) may not be given A to E grades for up to 6 terms after they leave the program. Students in the IELP 

receive a report describing their achievements rather than A to E grades.  If you have any questions about your child’s 

report, please make a time to speak to their class teacher. 

Regards,  Lynette Simons 
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Dear Families, 

A children who visit our sickroom with a head injury will receive a stamp on 

both hands, as shown in the picture. This stamp indicates that your child 

has visited the sickroom that day for a possible head injury. We will 

continue our standard procedure of notifying families 

whenever a head injury occurs. 

Please remember to monitor your child when they 

come home with this stamp.  

Thank you. 

Dear Families, 
 

A big welcome to all our new families and students. I 

look forward to getting to know you all throughout the 

term. 
 

Our Intensive English Language Classes are as 

follows…  
 

Virginia Wong       M10 - Reception 

Erin Pedler       M9 - Year 1  

Chamila Chandresena & 

Kathy Papas               M8  - Year 1/2  

Patricia Fernandez                  M7  - Year 3  

Shah Chowdhury       M6  - Year 4 

Ravinder Kaur        M6A  - Year 4/5  

Rachel Colquhoun & 

Sarah Foureur                                  M5  - Year 5/6  

 

Kind regards, 

 

Yiota Chronis 

IELP Senior Leader 

Reception (M10)   
Virginia Wong 

Year 4 (M6) 
Shah Chowdhury 

Shaarvil S  

Year 1 (M9)  
Erin Pedler 

Year 4/5 (M6A) 
Ravinder Kaur 

Srisha S 

Methu A 

  

Hesam G 

Year 1/2 (M8) 
Chamila Chandresena 

Kathy Papas 

Year 5/6 (M5) 
Rachel Colquhoun 

Sarah Foureur 

  

Year 3 (M7) 
Patricia Fernandez 

 

Mehrsana G  
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Dear Parents/Caregivers, 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If you do not have your invoice, please request a copy by emailing              

                                                  dl.0971.finance@schools.sa.edu.au 
  

 
An instalment payment option is available. The form can be found on the Audiri App: 

 Click on "Resources." 

 Click on "Forms." 

 Fill out the "Agreement to Pay by Instalments." 

 Submit the form. 
 
 
The Audiri App is our main method of communication to families.  
If you do not have the App, please visit the ETPS website. Click on "Parent Information," then "Audiri App," 
and follow the instructions to set it up on your phone.  
 

If you have applied for the School Card and have been notified by Centrelink of its approval, please do not 
pay. If you are waiting for approval, you can pay the total outstanding on your statement, and if your school 
card is approved in the future, you can claim your money back (we will refund you). 

 

If you wish to apply for the School Card, please click on the following link: 

SA.GOV.AU - School Card scheme 

 
 
For any queries related to accounts, please contact us via email at: dl.0971.finance@schools.sa.edu.au 
 
 
Kind regards, 
 
Kavita Mer, Business Manager  
  

 

School fees are OVERDUE.  

Please pay your invoice as soon as possible. 

mailto:dl.0971.finance@schools.sa.edu.au
https://www.sa.gov.au/topics/education-and-learning/financial-help-scholarships-and-grants/school-card-scheme
https://www.sa.gov.au/topics/education-and-learning/financial-help-scholarships-and-grants/school-card-scheme
mailto:dl.0971.finance@schools.sa.edu.au
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Second-hand football/soccer boots  

 

The SAPSASA Rugby League program, which East Torrens has been a part of for over fifteen 

years, provides a fantastic opportunity for our students to enjoy such a wonderful game.  In 

order for our students to participate at a high level the children need to wear boots with studs 

on the sole.  Some of the boots in our store room are starting to fall apart. Especially for the 

older students—11 to 12 year olds. 

If your family has a good-quality pair of second-hand boots at home, which your child has grown 

out of, it would be greatly appreciated if they could be donated to the school to allow more 

children the chance to enjoy Rugby League carnivals with Mr 

Thom, having fun and learning to tackle and score tries. 
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Second-Hand Bikes Wanted 

 

The East Torrens’ Wheels Wednesday program, teaching 

children to ride bicycles, scooters and skateboards, has 

been running for over a decade.  Some of the bikes in our 

shed are consequently getting tired and beyond reasonable 

repair. 

 

If your family has a good-quality second-hand bicycle at 

home, which your child has grown out of, it would be greatly 

appreciated if it could be donated to the school to allow more 

children the chance to enjoy Wednesday lunchtimes with Mr 

Thom, having fun and learning to ride or improve their 

cycling skills. 
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STEM projects to challenge children! Building and engineering projects are valuable for developing 

critical thinking skills and encouraging creativity in design and construction. STEM engineering 

challenges are not only fun and engaging, but they also utilize recycled or affordable materials. 
 

ENGINEERING WITH PAPER 

Let’s start with projects that rely on a simple and readily available material – paper! 

 

 

MORE ENGINEERING ACTIVITES   

 

Please send us a photo of your creations to dl.0971.info@schools.sa.edu.au 

We would love to share your photos our next school newsletter. 

Build a Newspaper Fort  

This is amazing!  And all you 

need is newspapers and 

tape.  Granted, newspapers 

are harder to come by than 

they used to be, but maybe 

you can find a friend or a 

dentist office that will save 

some for you! 

Build a Conveyor Belt  

from Pink Stripy Socks.  Use 

a milk carton and paper, and 

a few other simple materials! 

Paper Building Blocks  

from Babble Dabble Do.  So 

simple and colourful. 

Paper Airplane Challenge 

from Kids Activities 

Blog.  Which plane can carry 

the most cargo? 

Engineering Challenges 

with Craft Sticks, Cups, 

and Cubes.   

I enjoyed this as much as the 

kids, and it works for all 

ages. It’s amazing what kids 

can construct with these 

simple materials, and they’ll 

be learning a ton about 

balance and centre . 

Engineering Challenges 

with Clothespins, Craft 

Sticks, and Binder Clips. 

These materials make an 

awesome building kit! We 

have ours stored in a plastic 

shoebox. 

Use a Large Cardboard 

Box into an EPIC Marble 

Run  

– This is seriously awesome. 

Make a marble run on a 

smaller scale – Shoebox 

Marble Run.   

Shoe boxes, craft stick, and 

hot glue – that’s it! Again, 

you’ll be amazed what you 

can create.  

Build a Bridge out of 

Straws and Straight Pins.   

Great classroom challenge.  

 How strong is spaghetti?   

Test how much weight this 

material will hold! This is an 

impressive STEM challenge! 

Build a Marble Run with 

Play Dough  

– YES, play dough! Grab a 

cookie sheet and try this fun 

challenge! 

Build a Straw Roller 

Coaster  

for a ping pong ball to roll 

down!   

Building a raft that floats!   Labyrinth Game  

with a cardboard box and 

craft sticks.  The finished 

game is seriously addicting! 

Create a Hexbug Maze with 

Straws  

from Buggy and Buddy.  This 

is a great cooperative project 

for groups of kids. 

mailto:dl.0971.info@schools.sa.edu.au
https://modernparentsmessykids.com/play/
http://www.pinkstripeysocks.com/2015/04/how-to-make-conveyor-belt-kids-craft.html
http://babbledabbledo.com/science-for-kids-paper-building-blocks/
http://kidsactivitiesblog.com/77853/stem-paper-airplane-challenge
https://frugalfun4boys.com/4-engineering-challenges-kids/
https://frugalfun4boys.com/4-engineering-challenges-kids/
https://frugalfun4boys.com/4-engineering-challenges-kids/
https://frugalfun4boys.com/4-engineering-challenges-kids/
https://frugalfun4boys.com/engineering-challenges-clothespins-binder-clips-craft-sticks/
https://frugalfun4boys.com/engineering-challenges-clothespins-binder-clips-craft-sticks/
https://frugalfun4boys.com/engineering-challenges-clothespins-binder-clips-craft-sticks/
https://frugalfun4boys.com/turn-cardboard-box-epic-marble-run/
https://frugalfun4boys.com/turn-cardboard-box-epic-marble-run/
https://frugalfun4boys.com/turn-cardboard-box-epic-marble-run/
https://frugalfun4boys.com/build-marble-run-craft-sticks/
https://frugalfun4boys.com/build-marble-run-craft-sticks/
https://frugalfun4boys.com/engineering-for-kids-build-a-bridge-with-straws-and-straight-pins/
https://frugalfun4boys.com/engineering-for-kids-build-a-bridge-with-straws-and-straight-pins/
https://frugalfun4boys.com/strong-spaghetti-stem-challenge-kids/
https://frugalfun4boys.com/marbles-play-dough-stem-challenge/
https://frugalfun4boys.com/marbles-play-dough-stem-challenge/
https://frugalfun4boys.com/engineering-project-kids-build-straw-roller-coaster/
https://frugalfun4boys.com/engineering-project-kids-build-straw-roller-coaster/
http://kidscraftroom.com/stick-raft-building-stem-project/
https://frugalfun4boys.com/how-to-make-a-cardboard-box-marble-labyrinth-game/
http://buggyandbuddy.com/stem-challenge-for-kids-build-a-hexbug-maze-using-straws/
http://buggyandbuddy.com/stem-challenge-for-kids-build-a-hexbug-maze-using-straws/
https://frugalfun4boys.com/awesome-stem-challenges/budget-stem-collage-5/
https://frugalfun4boys.com/awesome-stem-challenges/budget-stem-collage-4/
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Over the past few weeks at Playgroup,   

we have been learning and having fun 

with our themes  

‘Going to the Circus’ and ‘Dinosaurs’. 

If you would be interested in joining  

this program please register at 

East Torrens Playgroup Registration 

Of Interest 

Children 0—4 are welcome!  

https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fforms.office.com%2FPages%2FResponsePage.aspx%3Fid%3D6fS7c4gGRkmuqb0LtA7PB1CTmrPBwydFlq7r0foL1d5UNFNXVFYyRDdWUkw4NE1HWlBFNkhTN0JTMy4u&data=05%7C02%7CSharon.Jonas73%40schools.sa.edu.au%7C10e8dbdc
https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fforms.office.com%2FPages%2FResponsePage.aspx%3Fid%3D6fS7c4gGRkmuqb0LtA7PB1CTmrPBwydFlq7r0foL1d5UNFNXVFYyRDdWUkw4NE1HWlBFNkhTN0JTMy4u&data=05%7C02%7CSharon.Jonas73%40schools.sa.edu.au%7C10e8dbdc
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If your child is due to start school in Term 3 of 2025, please complete the 

online Registration of Interest immediately 
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If your child is due to start school in 2026, please complete the online 

Registration of Interest form to be added to our waiting list. 


